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Minutes of the Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council Held on Monday 17th June 2019 – Committee Room, Victoria Halls, Selkirk

	1. PRESENT – Community Councillors; Alistair Pattullo (Chair), David Deacon, Graham Easton, George Irvine, Alisdaire Lockhart, Jim Stillie and Judith Thompson.
SBC Councillors ; Gordon Edgar.

Also present – PC Conal McEwan, 7 members of the public and 2 representatives from the local Press.

2. APOLOGIES – were received from Cllrs Tom Combe, Ian King, Kirsty Lovatt and SBC Cllrs Caroline Penman and Elaine Thornton-Nicol.

3. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST – there were no declarations of interest.

4. MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING - were approved as a true record, proposed by Alisdaire Lockhart, seconded by Graham Easton. MINUTES OF THE AGM – proposed by David Deacon and seconded by Graham Easton.

5. MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES

Alisdaire Lockhart spoke on issues around the William Wallace/Auld Kirkyard project and confirmed he has made contact with Sue Cook and Lawrence Robertson with a view to taking the project forward. Also trying to trace the document produced by Durham University regarding the archaeological dig that occurred some time ago and in addition, looking to make contact with CARS regarding the headstones within the kirkyard. Cllr Jim Stillie gave a quick report on the “Does History Matter” event he attended.

There were no further matters arising.

6. COMMUNITY POLICE REPORT

Circulated electronically. 

7. LOCAL IMPROVEMENTS

8. AP circulated photos of road flooding at Riverside Care Home. This has also previously been reported by D Purves. G Edgar replied that there was work scheduled to take place in the autumn to improve drainage at this site.

Cllr Edgar informed the meeting that improvements both the Bridge Street and Dunsdalehaugh Road area would commence between Jan and Mar 2020.
9. PLANNING MATTERS

No planning applications were discussed on the night but the council was made aware of the potential change of use being sought in respect of the old Social Services building on Chapel Street.

10. OPEN FORUM

Dougie Purves enquired about the stones on Riverside Walk G Edgar replied that the stones will be replaced in due course. New benches will also be provided on Riverside Walk.

11. SBC COUNCILLORS REPORTS

Cllr Gordon Edgar spoke on the planned programme of work scheduled for 2020, this includes improvements to the A699 and the B709, with road patching work to take place during Sept/Oct this year. In addition there are numerous areas of the town including Back Row, Scott’s Place, the A708 as well as the areas previously mentioned in the meeting. Approx. £1m has been earmarked for the various road improvements in the Eildon area.

Dougie Purves asked how much money had been spent on cycle lanes, Cllr Edgar replied that SBC has already invested considerably in cycle paths but the problem is raising funding to maintain those routes. 

12. TREASURER’S REPORT Judith Thompson reported that at the end of May 2019 there was £2,900 in the account but we are still awaiting the annual grant from SBC.

13. BORDERS WALKING FESTIVAL - Alistair Pattullo reported that preparation for the Walking Festival were going well and there was a volunteers meeting scheduled to take place on Monday 24th June. Dougie Purves asked if there had been progress on the erection of a viewfinder on Peat Law and was informed that no action had been taken at this point in time but enquiries would be made as to the feasibility of such a project.

14. REPORTS FROM SUB COMMITTEES

Selkirk Response Team – Graham Easton reported that the next stage of planning would take place during August/September this year. 

Selkirk Hill Management Group – Cllr Gordon Edgar reported that the drystone dyke at Greenhead had been repaired and there were some issues over sheep grazing and some of the current lets were going to be reappraised. In addition the public were asked to report any issues of anti-social behaviour on the hill, particularly around the Chinese Hut, to be reported to the police. 

Blooming Selkirk – Judith Thompson informed the meeting that Blooming Selkirk was now in full swing with all hanging baskets up and within the next few days new planters would be in place in the High Street and town centre area. 

Chamber of Trade – No report.

Common Good Fund – Cllr Edgar confirmed there had been 4 applications approved within the Selkirk area.

Eildon Area Partnership – scheduled for 26th June.

Community Council Borders Network (CCBN) – Alisdaire Lockhart and Ian king to continue to represent the community council and will report back as and when. 

15. AOCB


David Deacon asked that the required flags/standards be raised at the Victoria Halls on Armed Forces Day – Alistair Pattullo to organise.

Alistair Pattullo spoke briefly on the Silver Arrow event which had been a success, despite the weather!

Cllr Edgar reported that no date had been set regarding the allocation of the latest round of Localities Bid Funds.

Alisdaire Lockhart suggested that it would be an idea to have some sort of memorial plaque erected in memory of the Smith family who bequeathed Haining House to the people of Selkirk and Selkirkshire. He also suggested that a meeting between Haining Trust members and Selkirk Community Council would allow some transparency for everyone as it was felt that nobody seemed sure what the grand plan was for the Haining Estate.

There being no further business the meeting closed at 8.20pm

Next scheduled meeting – Monday 8th July.
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